A regular meeting of the Council was held on the above date, present all the members of the Council.

The minutes of former meeting held June 17th, were read and declared adopted as read.

Communications were read from the Department of Health re P.D. Wiebe family and Clerk was instructed to write the Department in connection with same.

A letter was received from the Municipal Commissioner regarding Riorden family, the Clerk was advised to write particulars.

A communication was received from Messrs. Kennedy & Kennedy re John J. Wiens family.

A letter was received from the Department of Health and Public Welfare in connection with Mrs. Julia Regetnig.

The question of a refund in connection with taxes on Lot 8 Block A. Plan 916, the matter was discussed and the Council decided not to make any refund.

A communication was received from the Canadian National Institute for the Blind stating that the Scott family had been transferred to another home.

An application for old Age pension was received from Heinrich D. Warkentine. Moved by Councillor Stevenson,

Seconded by Councillor Snarr,

That the application of Heinrich Dueck Warkentine for Old Age Pension be recommended. Carried.

Mr. Martinel asked for a new bridge across the River at Section 33-6-1W, the Council agreed to investigate.

The Clerk was instructed to write the Camadian National Railways in connection with prossings and Sulvert at SW 6-5-1E, also to write the Drainage Maintenance Board in connection with bridges to be repaired etc.

A representative of the Red River Grain Company interviewed the Council in connection with a bridge to be built at NE 34-6-2W, as this bridge would be on a drainage ditch the Council passed the following resolution.

Moved by Councillor Griffiths,

Moved by Councillor Spalding,

Seconded by Councillor Spalding,

That the Bural Municipality of Morris

That the Bural Municipality of Morris recommend that the Drainage Maintenance Board build a bridge at the NE 34-6-2W over the Boyne ditch. Carried.

A delegation from Montoalm Municipality interviewed the Council in regard to regrading the road east from the bridge. The Reeve stated that an estimate would be prepared and submitted to the Montoalm Council in connection with the first mile.

The question of building sidewalks in the Village of Lowe Farm was discussed

and the following resolution passed.

Moved by Councillor Spalding,

Seconded by Councillor Clubb,

That \$200.00 be allowed for repairing side-

walks in the Village of Lowe Farm. Carried.

A communication was received from P. A. Falk asking that some adjustment be made in connection with allowance made for extra work, it was decided by the council to allow the same rate per hour for extra work as far operating grader from this date.

Bills and accounts were handed to the Finance Committee, the Committee reported that the Treasurer is hereby authorized to pay the accounts as per list.

Moved by Councillor Griffiths,

Seconded by Councillor McDonald,

That the report of the Finance Committee be accepted and the Reeve and Clerk be authorized to issue cheques for the several amounts. Carried.

The meeting them adjourned to meet on Friday A ugust 19th, at 1 P.M.